Town Street Resurfacing- Sign The Petition!
For a number of years Upwell Parish Council has been trying to get Town Street resurfaced by Norfolk County Council.  We all agree that its present condition is a disgrace and that the work on drainage and the subsequent poor quality patching, which fails to direct water to the new gullies, has made matters worse than they were before.  The recent work to top dress the road has not improved the situation.  The Council receives constant complaints from residents regarding vibration and noise from lorries and we are very aware that there are many listed properties along the road, which is a in a conservation area. Residents regularly tell us that pictures are shaken from the walls and objects from shelves as heavy lorries pass. 

We have made countless pleas to the County Council to improve the situation but our voice appears to have fallen on deaf ears. Proposals made in recent years have included:

· Resurfacing the entire road when it was declassified from an A to a B road: to give it a longer lease of life (given its constant use by HGVs).  

· Resurfacing the entire road after the sewerage systems were put in.

· Plane and resurface the river side of the road and surface dress all of it after the drainage work carried out in 2008.

None of these have been taken forward by Norfolk County Council.  The most recent reply stated that the costs of the work proposed in 2008 were now prohibitive and they would not be able to do the work all in one go.  To date they have given no indication of any prospect of the work being carried out.

So, the Parish Council has decided to organise a petition in the hope of resolving this situation.  While we cannot guarantee success, your support is needed and we hope to raise enough awareness of our plight at high levels within the County Council to achieve our aim of a complete and proper rebuilding of the road to make it fit for purpose. We invite you to sign the petition, which will be in Upwell Post Office for 2 weeks from Monday 4th January 2010.

The more voices that are raised about this issue, the more likely we are to see a result. So get along to the post office whenever you can and if you feel able, we would also ask you to write as an individual to the following people, registering your personal concerns over the lack of proper maintenance and the poor standard of work to date:

Your local County Councillor:

Harry Humphrey 

Fen Dyke Stables

Station Road

Emneth

PE14 9EH

The Director of the Environment, Leisure & Development (responsible for highways):

Mike Jackson 

Norfolk County Council

County Hall

Martineau Lane

Norwich 

NR1 2DH

Leader of Norfolk County Council

Daniel Cox

Norfolk County Council

County Hall

Martineau Lane

Norwich 

NR1 2DH
Cabinet Member for Planning & Transportation
Adrian Gunson
Norfolk County Council

County Hall

Martineau Lane

Norwich 

NR1 2DH
The Parish Council is here to represent you, the residents, but Upwell is a long way from Norwich and sometimes we need a little help to make our voice heard! So if you care about this issue and would like to get involved, please sign the petition and write to the people above telling them that you are not happy and just because we are at the far reaches of the County, it doesn’t mean that we don’t deserve roads that are safe, well maintained and fit for purpose.

